
 

 

Nisqually Indian Tribe 

Tribal Historic Preservation Office 

4820 She-Nah-Num Dr. S.E. 

Olympia, WA  98513 

(360) 456-5221 

 
September 7, 2021 
 
To:   Chris Beale, Senior Planner 

City of Puyallup 
Development Services Center 
333 S. Meridian 
Puyallup, WA 98371 
 

Re:  Project #P-21-0049 - Pierce College Master Plan & SEPA 
 
The Nisqually Indian Tribe’s THPO has reviewed the Notice of Application 
and supplemental materials that you provided for the above named project and 
requests that a cultural resources survey be required as part of the Pierce 
College 10 year master plan.  
 
The mapped “Future Projects” amount to a substantial loss of natural area in 
which cultural resources may be irrevocably damaged.  A cultural resources 
survey would allow the affected Tribes and concerned citizens/historical 
societies a glimpse into the history of this area and facilitate discussions related 
to future mitigation measures if needed. Please keep us informed if there are 
any Inadvertent Discoveries of Archaeological Resources/Human Burials. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Brad Beach, THPO 
Nisqually Indian Tribe 
360-456-5221 ext 1277 
beach.brad@nisqually-nsn.gov 
 
 
cc: Annette Bullchild, Director, Nisqually Indian Tribe 
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